LAWRENCE TOWNSHIP ZONING COMMISION MEETING
March 2, 2015

The members in attendance:  Stan Koehlinger, John Walsh, Frank Bachman, George Downes, Tedd Finlayson, Eric McGovern and Mark Scott.  Ron Weekley Zoning Inspector and Trustee Don Ackerman were also present.

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Chairman Stan Koehlinger.

Motion made by John Walsh to approve the February 2, 2015 meeting minutes, seconded by Frank Bachman and motion passed unanimously.

Trustee Don Ackerman advised the Zoning Commission that Eleet Cryogenics is applying for tax exemption agreement with Lawrence Township Trustees and that trustees are still working on the drainage issue in the industrial park.  The new map program is up and running and will be a large asset to the township.  Trustee Ackerman also informed the Commission that Tuscarawas County was named the #2 Micropolitan Region in the US.
Zoning Inspector Weekley gave the Commission an overview of the new map program and what it can do.  He indicated that he recently received an application for an addition to be added to a property that is currently on a non-conforming use certificate dated 1978.   According to Zoning Resolution additions are not permitted and the application was being denied.

Eric McGovern made a motion to table discussion on 601.13 Gas and Oil Regulations until Supreme Court ruling is made public.  Motion seconded by George Downes, motion passed unanimously.

A motion was made by George Downes to accept the changes in page 43 and pages 53 to 55.  Eric McGovern seconded the motion, which passed unanimously.
Eric McGovern made a motion to adjourn and it was seconded by Frank Backman, motion passed unanimously and meeting was adjourned at 8:55 p.m.

Next meeting is scheduled for Monday, April 6, 2015 at 7:00 p.m. at the Lawrence Township Building.
________________________________________________

Respectfully, Ann Ackerman
